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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-6808 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM


TO:
                 Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 




Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 




Commissioner Paul Fetscher, Sr.

Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Brad Kaine, Director of Public Services


Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., Deputy Director/City Engineer

DATE:
June 17, 2016
SUBJECT:
Beach Revitalization Project - Change Order Memo



The bid for this project from MBR Construction was based on pre-permit plans. After the building permit was issued, various code deficiencies were identified. Also, various revisions to the scope of work and methods of construction for the beach project were recommended based on field conditions, subsequent assessments, and invasive testing. Additional professional services are also necessary for an efficient project management and administration.  In order to properly implement these revisions a Change Order and budget adjustment will be needed.  This memorandum provides an update with summary information negotiated dollar values. 
Revisions to the project scope and costs are the basis of the Change Order. 

1. Beach Bathrooms: Permitting requirements and the cost of construction are significantly increased for new structures built in a beach environment (i.e. CCL, surge zones, floodplain, resiliency). Renovation of the existing beach bathrooms limits the applicability of certain current building, floodplain and environmental regulations. Renovation of the existing bathrooms was planned to be implemented as the best alternative to building new bathrooms on the beach. However, subsequent field assessments and testing revealed that additional structural modifications for the North Bathroom will be needed and renovation of the South Bathroom is not economically and financially feasible.
· North Bathroom: The renovation of the North Bathroom revealed corroded rebar in the walls of the structure. Remedial work is needed to repair the corroded rebar in preparation of renovation of the North Bathroom, additional fan to storage, add backflow preventor.
· South Bathroom: The initial renovation work of the South Bathroom revealed significant corrosion, and deterioration throughout the structural elements of the building. The deterioration of this building is extensive and requires that all structural elements and most of the slabs be removed and replaced. This level of reconstruction would not be considered renovation by the applicable building codes and a new bathroom would need to be constructed. The construction of the new bathroom would require compliance with the latest Florida Building Code 5th Edition, flood and environmental codes. The additional costs and design issues are significant to such an extent that a new bathroom at this location is not practically feasible and perhaps not permitable. Therefore, it is recommended that the renovation of the existing South Bathroom be removed from the scope of the Phase I Beach Project. This bathroom has been out of service for over nine (9) years and its removal from Phase I of the Beach Project will result in no reduction of the existing level of service for beach users. It is further recommended that the renovation of the existing “Old Marina” bathrooms during Phase II of the project be expanded and improved as a replacement for the South Bathroom. Furthermore, the complete demolition of the existing South Bathroom will allow this area for alternative use such as for environmental and recreational uses. Removing the renovation of the South Bathroom will reduce the cost of Phase I and can be used as a credit for the change order.
2. Materials and Environmental Testing: Additional costs for these services and facilities are needed to properly implement the project.  

· Temporary Bathrooms: The existing North and South Beach Bathrooms are closed for public use during the renovation of these buildings.  Temporary bathrooms and related services have been contracted by the City (through MBR) during the construction of Phase 1.
· Materials Testing: Additional material testing of the structural elements of the beach bathrooms is necessary in order to properly evaluate materials and construction implementation.
· Asbestos Remediation: Inspection, testing, permitting and removal of asbestos found in the South Bathroom was required for the renovation and demolition work.
3. Regulatory requirements: Additional revisions to the project plans were required for the compliance with Florida Building Code and State Environmental regulations. Permit fees are paid by the City.  

· Permit Fees: The bid and the resolution awarding bid require the City to pay the permit fees to all applicable agencies. The total permit costs for the project is $33,200. The City has previously paid the outside agencies’ fees and the remaining balance will reimburse the Building Division for building permit fees.
· Additional Project Revisions Due to Regulations:  Final plan review and applicable regulations from various permitting agencies for the project required additional improvements.  These additional improvements include: ADA decks and showers, water, grease-trap and drainage for dumpster enclosures, “turtle-friendly” site lighting and clean beach sand.
4. Whiskey Creek Sea Wall and Walkway: The current project scope includes extending the Marina Seawall and Walkway along Whiskey Creek north approximately 190’ to the future Kayak Building. The proposed Kayak Building is not included on Phase I. It is recommended the seawall/walkway extension be limited to approximately 70’ north and construct the remaining seawall/walkway extension with the proposed Kayak Building in a subsequent phase of the beach project. The revised seawall/walkway dimension will allow the seawall/walkway to be integrated in the North Portal. The reduced dimension and scope of the sea walk/walkway will reduce the cost of Phase I and can be used as a credit change order.
Funding for the change order shall be appropriated as follows:

Beach Revitalization Phase II Account No.     301-72-60-572-63-10 
($66,107.50) 
Beach-Phase I Project Account, Account No. 301-72-59-572-63-10
 $66,107.50

This change order brings the total project cost of Phase I to $2,094,026.00 and leaves a remaining balane in Phase II of $555,974.50.
Staff requests approval of this Change Order.
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